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ESPRIT Multi Academy Trust

Turner Street, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent, ST1 2NL
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Email: grove@espritmat.org
Executive Principal & Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs S Moran

Academy Principal & Deputy Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs S Carrigan
“Every child deserves to be the best they can be”

Our ref: o:\letters home\Reopening Parent Letter 02.06.2020

3rd June 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,
I have received a number of queries from parents regarding Y6 pupils attending Grove.  Can I remind you that we will not respond to any queries via facebook, instead we ask that you email our office grove@espritmat.org.   

I would like to clarify where we are at Grove currently.  The government has requested that we open our school to the children of Critical Key Workers, vulnerable children and Y6.  The advice is that we do this in ‘a cautious and phased way’ in order to keep children and staff safe.  We have been working extremely hard risk assessing our school and measuring spaces.  Our current risk assessment allows us to offer places to 32 pupils currently and there are a number of Critical Key Worker pupils on the waiting list for a place.   Our phase 1 places have gone to pupils who have required care throughout recent weeks and the priority groups above.

Our arrangements are based on the following:

· Government guidance asks that pupils stay in bubbles with the same children and adults and don’t mix with any other bubbles.  

· We need 2 adults per bubble to allow for touchpoint and resource cleaning and to cover any emergencies.  

· We can safely evacuate 6 bubbles of pupils in the event of an emergency

· Our classrooms can safely accommodate 7 pupils each (with 2 classrooms accommodating 9 pupils) – currently 4 of these rooms are being used for Critical Key Worker pupils

The government recommends pupils spend as much time outside as possible – as you know our environment is extremely limited and we can only accommodate 2 bubbles outside safely at any one time. As you can imagine with health and safety limitations and current social distancing requirements, we therefore have spaces for 14 more pupils and there are 107 pupils in Year 6 (plus the Critical Key Worker pupils on the waiting list). 

We are desperate to welcome back Year 6 pupils in particular, to support with their transition to high school. However, given the facts above, when we start to look at phase 2 places it is likely that these will be on a rota basis. We are therefore having conversations with the secondary schools to see if there is any possibility of working together to accommodate our pupils, as they may have more space than us – please note that these conversations are in the very early stages but we are hopeful of finding a solution.  We would, of course take any such step in a measured way with Grove staff supporting this as necessary, and we will communicate our plans when they are ready.  We are very much aware of the worries that parents and children have about transition to high school, and this is high on our list of priorities.  There are many things to consider, which we will be talking to high schools about, such as arrangements for uniform, etc.  We are beginning to hold transition meetings with high schools where we will be discussing pupils in depth.  Please do keep emailing any queries into the Y6 email address yr6@espritmat.org as our staff will then make a note of these so that they can be addressed. 

We fully intend to move to phase 2 to open more places to pupils, once it is safe to do so.  Our Trustees have requested that we carry out a second risk assessment by Friday 12th June 2020 to ascertain whether we can safely open to more pupils.  

In order for us to plan for the possibility that we can open to more pupils, we will shortly be sending out another Survey Monkey so that we can ascertain demand for places for Year 6 pupils and Critical Key Worker pupils.  Please note that requesting a school place via this survey DOES NOT guarantee that a place can be offered.

I trust that this clarifies our situation and thank you for your continued support in these unprecedented and challenging times. 

Yours sincerely
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Mrs S Carrigan

Academy Principal

PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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